
Sustainable Hanover Committee Meeting Minutes 

December 17, 2014 

Members attending:  Mary Ann Cadwallader, Chris Kennedy, Larry Litten, David McManus 
(chair),  

Phone-in:  Peter Kulbacki (Department of Public Works), Marjorie Rogalski, 

Phone-in guests:  Sarah Simonds (Vital Communities), Kim Quirk (Energy Emporium) 

 

To-dos from the meeting 

Committee members will contact Solarize candidates per assignments on the Solarize 
PeopleTracker. 

Mary Ann and Marjorie will share the e-mail content that they have used for following up 
with Solarize candidates. 
 

Agenda 

Approve Minutes  
Review status of Solarize Hanover Program  and specify next steps 
2015 agenda items 

 
Meeting  

 

November minutes approved. 

 

Phone call reviewed the status of Solarize Hanover Program and worked out details for 

committee follow-up with candidates.  Sarah will merge the Vital Communities and Energy 

Emporium PeopleTracker spreadsheets and committee members should follow up with their 

assigned contacts with the information on the latter.  (Detailed minutes for the call were prepared 

and distributed separately by Sarah Simonds) 

Proposals for SHC attention during 2015:  community power installations, a solarize 
initiative for businesses; Hanover master plan review and input (after Town Meeting). 
 

Prepared by Larry Litten. 


